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	Media Alert - LA Times Story on Agency’s Operating Deficit

The Los Angeles Times is preparing a story looking at the agency’s projected $251.3 million operating deficit that was present in a board report (Item #20) to the Budget and Finance committee yesterday. The reporter was reminded that these are very preliminary numbers and are subject to change. The reporter interviewed staff regarding the causes for the deficit with staff explaining that the economic downturn, loss in ridership and farebox revenues, drastic cuts in state funding and the fact that local sales tax revenue is off by as much as 20% all contributed to the projected deficit for FY2011. Simply put we are spending more on operations than is coming in. To deal with the deficit, staff told the reporter that the Board will have to make some difficult decisions in the months ahead to try and get a handle on the problem. Staff will be taking a look at a wide variety of options that can be done to offset the deficit including looking at the level of service we provide, administrative cuts, fare restructuring, duplication of transit services presently being provided and other elements to combat the problem. The reporter was told that this is the largest operating deficit the agency has ever seen. The story in expected to run sometime this week.  

http://www.metro.net/board/Items/2010/01_January/20100120F&BItem20.pdf
Metrolink- NTSB Releases Synopsis of Safety Report
The National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) released a synopsis of their safety report about the September 12, 2008 collision of Metrolink train 111 with Union Pacific Freight Train in Chatsworth.  The synopsis, in part, states:
“The National Transportation Safety Board determines that the probable cause of the September 12, 2008, collision of a Metrolink commuter train and a Union Pacific freight train was the failure of the Metrolink engineer to observe and appropriately respond to the red signal aspect at Control Point Topanga because he was engaged in prohibited use of a wireless device, specifically text messaging, that distracted him from his duties. Contributing to the accident was the lack of a positive train control system that would have stopped the Metrolink train short of the red signal and thus prevented the collision.” Click here to view a complete version of the synopsis.   http://ntsb.gov/Publictn/2010/RAR1001.htm
I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project Open House
 

Community Relations with the Project Team and the Design Build Contractor hosted an Open House at the Westwood Recreation Center last night to provide the public a status on the aesthetic elements of the project.  These elements include:  sound walls, retaining wall, undercrossing bridges, overcrossing bridges (Mulholland, Sunset and Skirball) and landscape.  In spite of the rain, there were about 35 members of the public who attended and provided comments.  In addition, there was a reporter from the Chinese Daily News.  At its meeting on January 28, 2010, the Community Advisory Committee (CAC) will be provided a final presentation on landscaping.  The next steps will be for the Visual Quality Advisory Team to review the comments received at the Open House and from the CAC in order to provide the contractor direction so that the design be finalized.
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